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In Autumn 2021, the Leamington History Group offered the school’s history club
an opportunity to conduct independent research into Leamington’s connection to
the abolition of slavery movement in 19th Century America.

Over nine months, in conjunction with Warwick University and using a variety of
research sources, the group crafted an article, which has been included in a book
written by the Leamington History Group to explain how the abolition movement
came to Leamington to raise awareness of the injustices of the slave trade. The
book was published this autumn and a donation of £300 has been awarded to
Campion’s History Club to use towards the promotion of history in schools. The
project has been an incredible opportunity for the history club and has resulted in

a brilliant piece of writing
which the Leamington
History Club, Warwick
University and the school are
rightly proud of. Well done.

Pictured from top left; Martha,
Ruby, Mr Gladwin, Gemma  and
Ariana. Pictured bottom from left:
Olivia and Chloe. Amelia Lawson
was also involved but not pictured.

History Club Flushed with Success Presentation Evening
Thursday, 8 December

Last Day of Term
Friday, 16 December

Wednesday, 8 February
Thursday, 9 February

QUOTE OF THE MONTH

‘It does not matter how slowly you go as long as you do not stop.’ Confucius

BUGSY MALONE
Eco Club
gets busy
with bird

boxes

Eco Club members, pictured above and right,
have been busy making wooden bird boxes for
the school’s wildlife area. Hopefully, next
spring, the boxes will be homes for  Blue Tit and
Robin nests. Huge thanks go out to John, an Age
UK volunteer, who cut the wood and helped
students assemble the boxes in our Eco-Club.

YEAR 8 CAREERS
OPTIONS EVENING

Tuesday, 13 December

Christmas Concert
Thursday, 15 December

Tickets £3

YEAR 8
PARENTS EVENING

 Thursday, 12 January

YEAR 11
 PARENTS EVENING

 Thursday, 26 January
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I am very proud of the Humanities
team at Campion and it is a privilege
to work with staff and students alike.

All of our students made a fantastic
start to the new school year. This
half-term, Y7 geography pupils are
studying Ecosystems and Y8 groups
are exploring Asia. In Y7 history,
students are looking at the Medieval
Monarchs and Y8 students are
investigating World War One.

GCSE and A level students continue
to work hard preparing for their
assessments and examinations and
Y13 geography students are also
preparing for their three-day long
field trip to Yorkshire.

Geography Shout Out
A big shout out goes to Vanessa Silva,
Y7, for her outstanding and creative
geography homework on the Congo
area of Africa  - pictured  below.

The geography club, ‘Geography
Geniuses’ is very popular. Recently
students made welcome postcards
(see below) for refugee children
arriving to the UK. Each postcard
raised £5, which was donated by the
“Choose Love” charity. This group
is looked after by Miss Wilcock.

Windrush Workshop
The Humanities team is bringing  many
current affairs and world news stories to
the classroom. During Black History
Month in October, Y8 history students
took part in a workshop organised by
English Teacher, Monica Brown, pictured
right, about the Windrush generation.
HMT Empire Windrush, pictured below, is remembered today for
transporting one of the first large groups of post-war West Indian
immigrants to the United Kingdom. The ship carried 1027
passengers and two stowaways on a voyage from Jamaica to
London in 1948. Of these, more than 800 passengers gave their
last country of residence as,  ‘Somewhere in the Caribbean.’ The
Windrush's arrival has become symbolic of the generation of
Commonwealth citizens who came to live in Britain between 1948

and 1971.

Students really enjoyed the
workshop and it will be
opened up to other year
groups. Huge thanks to
Monica Brown for this
inspiring session.

Remembrance Day
To commemorate Remembrance Day, all students took part in a
one-minute silence and, during form time, form tutors led
discussions on “Why do we Remember?”,which enabled  staff and
pupils time to reflect and remember the great sacrifices made.
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Y12 Biology students enjoyed an engaging and inspiring work-
shop about the heart, led by Professor Kevin Moffat, (pictured
top left,) and Sujatha Menon from Warwick University.

Building on their GCSE knowledge of the heart structure,
students learned about factors that can affect the development
or  'dance' of the heart. They also discovered problems
associated with the heart, in particular, sudden cardiac arrest,
using the real-life examples of footballers, Christian Eriksen
and Fabrice Muamba. Finally, individual groups created 3D
models, prose and poetry to illustrate a variety of problems
associated with the heart. Each group performed their creative
writing at the end of the session.

Well done to all those who took part - everyone showed lots
of enthusiasm and focus, towards the challenging task and
subject matter. Thanks to Warwick University.
Pictured left, Veronika, Jessica and Lucy work as a team.

Campion Girls Football Activators

In October and November Campion School FA
Girls’ Football Activators, pictured left, helped
support two Y5/6 and two Y3/4 girls’ football
festivals. Everyone had a brilliant time using the
new Multi-Use Games Area at Campion
developing new skills and honing their expertise.

The activators also ran a football skills event for
girls involving 18 schools and about 64 primary
aged girls. #LetGirlsPlay

Pictured above left: some of the activators supporting a festival.
Pictured below: Y5/6 girls playing a match.

Are you in year 7/8?

Do you want to train to be a Girls’ Football
Activator?

Opportunity to apply from January 2023 onwards.

Girls football - Tuesday after school for all year
groups.
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Centaur: Chris Wills:          chrisw1@campion.warwickshire,sch,uk
Griffin:  Liz Gayton             elizabethg1@campion.warwickshire.sch.uk
Pegasus: Yvette Brown        yvetteb1@campion.warwickshire.sch.uk
Phoenix: Angela Burden      angelab1@campion.warwickshire.sch.uk
Unicorn: Shearon Williams  shearonw1@campion.warwickshire.sch.uk
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Over the next few newsletters we will look at this important subject in more detail. SMSC stands for
Spiritual, Moral, Social and Cultural Development. It is promoted through all the subjects of the
curriculum, through the ethos of the school and where the development of positive attitudes and
values is key. The shared celebration of progress, success and diversity is very important.

Spiritual Development
Pupils development imbues a sense of enjoyment and fascination in learning about themselves, other people
and the world around them; encouraging imagination and creativity to reflect on their experiences.

              Aims for Spiritual
         Development

At Campion School we take all the opportunities available to promote the fundamental, but
not exclusively, British values of:

* Democracy
* The rule of law
* Individual liberty
* Mutual respect and tolerance of those with different faiths and beliefs.

 Ask questions
 about the world

Reflect about ideas
and information

Recognise and
appreciate the life

enhancing possibilities
of the arts

Demonstrate
considered and mature
responses in a range

of situations

Develop a sense
 of awe, wonder
 and reverence

Offer a range of
perspectives
about an idea

Value the variety
of human relationships

Interact and
communicate with

others with emotional
intelligence

 Be aware of the
Interconnections
across the world

Consider the feelings
of others as well as
oneself in a range

of situations

Listen thoughtfully
to others

Demonstrate an
understanding for
different points

of view
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Maecenas condimentum

� Term ends     Friday, 16 December
� Bank Holiday     Monday, 2 January 2023
� Staff Training Day    Tuesday, 3 January 2023
� Term starts     Wednesday, 4 January 2023
� Teacher Training Day   Friday, 17 February 2023
� Half term      Monday, 20 February to Friday, 24 February 2023
� Term starts     Monday, 27 February 2023
� Term ends     Thursday, 30 March 2023
� Teacher Training Day   Friday, 31 March 2023

Extra-Curricular Timetable 2022/2023


